
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This is our final newsletter which closes off this academic year. We have all survived the heat wave which has been yet another extreme challenge 
for schools to deal with. Thank you to everyone for your support; the pupils that remained in school were extremely sensible and followed our 
clear risk assessed practice. We did have planned fresh air breaks and we maximised the shady area on our school site, created calm indoor 
lunchtimes activities and most importantly, ensured plenty of  access to water. We took the opportunity to do an ice cream treat and once again, 
I'm very proud of how pupils rose to the challenge linked to the hottest temperatures on record in the UK. 

Today we say goodbye to our Year 6 and I’m sure you will agree that the leavers assembly was a fitting celebration of their time at Temple 
Meadow. I loved their high quality singing. Our Year 6 leaving us are a truly remarkable group of pupils, they have a very exciting future ahead of 
them and have all the attributes for future success. They really care about each other and took such delight in hearing each other's award at the 
close of the assembly. 

Announcing our Head Boys and Head Girls 

Just a reminder of how we ensure this is a fair process. Following the presentations to myself and the Year 5 teachers we created a shortlist for all staff to vote on.  

I am delighted to announce that our new Head Boys and Head Girls are as follows: 

Head Boys:  

• Mohammed 

• Kyle 

• Karsen 

Head Girls:  

• Quinn 

• Chloe 

• Summer 

Our current Head Boys and Head Girls announced the new postholders this morning in our final assembly and awarded them their badges. We also gave them the 

opportunity to phone their parents to share their good news before this newsletter was circulated. We do always feel for any of the Year 5 pupils that were not 

successful, but there are so many roles and responsibilities yet to allocate that hopefully their disappointment will diminish.  

Questionnaire Feedback 
 

Thank you so much everybody for completing our close of year questionnaire. Overwhelmingly the questionnaires are incredibly supportive and positive with most 

parents whole heartedly supporting what we do and ticking all the positive boxes. Please see the separate sheet distributed with this newsletter. Do take the time to 

read this as the comments are so positive about so many aspects of school life. It makes us all feel very proud of Temple Meadow. I shared with the teaching team at 

last nights staff meeting the many lovely things you said about the quality of teaching and it most definitely made them feel valued and proud.  

Safe of Success Winners 
 

In our final assembly today, our random generators selected 2 winners from each Key Stage to celebrate their 
achievements in Reading, Writing and Maths.  
 
Congratulations to Stacey, Valdemir, Rose, Mariam, Kara-Jai and Callum! 
 
Our random generators also selected two pupils who achieved 100% attendance during the summer term. Zackabe and 
Summer-Jade were both given a brand-new art pack!  
 
 

Miss Skelding leaves to go on maternity 
 
 
Today we presented Miss Skelding with some flowers and a card to wish her well as she leaves to go on maternity next week. We wish Miss 
Skelding all the best as she looks to get some much needed rest ahead of her new arrival. 
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 Jungle, Sensory Gardens and Eco Updates 

Closing this term, we’ve just completed our Perfect Planet Learning 4 Life topics 
which always aim to empower pupils to change the environment for the better. 
This agenda has never been more important given the human impact that is 
causing things like these extreme heatwaves. Some of the projects our children 
have done include, starting work on a Jungle Garden, which we plan to develop 
over time. We have also created a sensory garden near to the Forest School area. 
This aims to be sensory from visual through to perfumed and a place to listen to 
the many insects we aim to attract as we know it will be a habitat for bees and 
other beneficial insects.  

We’ve got so many plans for all of our eco activities across school and I'm really 
hoping that in the next academic year to include parents in some of the activities.  

Leading on from this, we’ve just had news that we have been re-awarded our Eco 
Schools Green Flag and you will see a separate attachment celebrating the things 

that the Eco Schools team celebrate regarding what we’re doing at Temple Meadow. Please do read this as it 
just show our deep and creative approach to our environmental education and demonstrates out capacity to 
take this further in the next academic year. 

Hot Chocolate Reward with Headteacher 
Over the last couple of days I have had a 
group of Year 1 and a group of Year 2 pupils 
choosing Hot Chocolate and a story with the 
Headteacher as their Dojo prize. They have 
been a delight, so curious about my office 
and the many bright images and art works 
from children across school. We have had a 
lovely chat about life in their year group and 
really enjoyed sharing a story together.  

 

Staff Leaver 

 

Here is a lovely photo of Mrs Childs, who left us last week, with a Head Boy and Head Girl as they presented her 
with some flowers. 

School Website 

Our website transition tasks are starting to take place and teachers will be relocated 
on our staff page to reflect the year groups that they will be teaching next academic 
year. Remember, our website contains all of our important dates so please do check 
in regularly to find out what’s happening in school. 
 
Universal Free School Meals 
Year 2 children who move into Year 3 in September will no longer be entitled to Universal Free School Meals. 
However, they may be entitled to benefit relates free school meals if you meet certain criteria. If you think you 
are entitled please ask for an application form from the main school office or apply online at 

www.sandwell.gov.uk. 
Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 



 

Year 3 Sow and Grow 

Last week was the final week of the ‘Sow and Grow’ course for Year 
3 parents and their children. Each week, parents and children have 
been busy learning about growing vegetables and herbs. They were 
able to plant in school and take plants home to nurture. Parents and 
children enjoyed the course and wished it could have been longer! 

 

Year 4 Re-love event 

Year 4 has been busy this term designing, setting up, advertising and 
running a pop-up clothing swap shop. On Monday 18th July 2022, they 
held their re-love event, where clean, quality donations of clothing 
were swapped in the pop-up shop. We had 12,500g of clothing donated 
and the children took away 7,700g of clothing to re-use. Year 4 was 
delighted with their new clothing to take home. The clothing left over 
has been donated to the air ambulance charity to be re-used.  We were 
lucky to have Year 8 students from Ormiston Forge join us for our event 
and to support Year 4 in the swap shop and we were all delighted with 
saving the clothing from ending up in landfill. Year 4 would like to thank 
parents/carers for supporting the event by donating clothing for the 
event. 

Please see the below summary from Lucy, a Year 8 child at Ormiston Forge Academy who helped 
with the event. 
 
‘Today we went to Temple Meadow to help with their clothes swap project. Our day started with 
walking up to Temple Meadow in the scorching heat. When arriving we organised 12500g and 
separated them into categories including boys’ girls and adults. 
As the year 4s entered the class with big smiles on their faces we introduced our selves to them 
which was received with enthusiasm and excitement. The year 4s then browsed the selection of 
clothes, us year 8s supported them to try different items of clothing. All of the students left with 
at least 1 item of clothing and some even left with a second. In total 7700g amount of clothes 
were repurposed and 12500g amount of clothes were diverted from landfill. 
Overall the event was a great experience and a great success. It left a positive impact to all 
students and all of them left with positive smiles.’ 
 

Events 



 

 

Other News 

Summer  Term 2022 

Term ends: Thursday 21st July 2022 

Summer holiday: From Friday 22nd July 2022 

Autumn Term 2022 

Inset Day: Monday 5th September 2022 

Returning Nursery, Reception and Years 1-6 return to school: Tuesday 6th September 2022 

New Nursery Pupils Start: Thursday 8th September 2022 

Half-term holiday: Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October 2022 

Inset Day: Monday 31st October 2022 

Term ends: Friday 16th December 2022 

Christmas holiday: Monday 19th December 2022 to Monday 2nd January 2023 

Spring Term 2023 

Inset Day: Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Term starts: Wednesday 4th January 2023 

Half-term holiday: Monday 20th February 2023 to Friday 24th February 2023 

Term ends: Friday 31st March 2023 

Easter Holiday: Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023 

Summer Term 2023 

Term starts: Monday 17th April 2023 

Polling Day: Thursday 4th May 2023 

Half-term holiday: Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

Term ends: Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Summer holiday starts: Wednesday 26th July 2023 










